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Our New Black Belts

Congratulations to our new black belts: Debbie Hart, Mary-
Jane Riddle and Joseph Coffey. They were all successful with 
their grading to 1st dan last weekend - well done!

ITF Word Champs in Canada
The ITF World Champs are now only days away - so good 
luck to all our members who are in the team. A special BIG 
THANKS to Mr Pellow who has coached over 80 sessions for 
the junior team - an amazing commitment. Not to mention 
the commitment of all the team members and their familes...
amazing! Tune in to the ITFNZ website for regular updates 
when we are in Canada.  

Mr Matthew Breen (V dan) will be your special guest 
Instructor for the time Mr Pellow and I are in Canada:

Wednesday 28 May | Thursday 31 May | Wednesday 6 June

Our hall is unavailable on Wednesday 30th May, so training is 
rescheduled for Thursday 31st instead.

Beginners’ Course
Eleven new members took part on the beginners’ course 
last weekend, which will be the last for the year. They will be 
invited to join us in the main class on Monday 21st May, so 
please make them feel welcome.

Standalone Enclosed

25 May	 NZ Team depart for ITF World Champs in Canada

31 May	 World Champs begin

24 June	 Counties Regional Tournament - enter on-line:  
www.itfnz.org.nz/events/tournaments/regionals/
cm/2007.htm

4 July	 Master Van de Mortel seminar (no training)

22 July	 Top Ten Series Tournament (2) - Wellington

14-17 Aug	 Gradings - Counties Manukau

2 Sep	 Epson Under 18 Tournament (2) -  Wellington

22-23 Sep	 National Tournament - Counties Manukau Host

Full Calendar is on-line at: 
www.itfnz.org.nz/events/calendar
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Calendar of Events. 

Please ask if you would like more information on any of these events.

Master Van de Mortel
Paul M Taekwon-Do Papakura is hosting Master Willy Van de 
Mortel for a sparring seminar on Wednesday 4th July. The 
course is full, but you can go on the waiting list, and some 
people inevitably pull out. Register on-line at www.paulm.
co.nz/tkd/vdm.htm. There will be no normal training on that 
night.

ITFNZ Instructors in Korea
We currently have three ITFNZ Instructors teaching 
Taekwon-Do in Korea. Strange as it may sound, ITFNZ is 
giving Korea a hand, with a strong focus on kids learning 
the English language. ITF Korea are after more Instructors 
too - so check out all the reports and details on-line at  
www.itfnz.org.nz/news/korea.html
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